Hello Cougars,

Welcome to the 2020-21 School Year! Schedules are now accessible to students and families in
Infinite Campus. Students, please be sure your settings are correct in viewing S1 schedules. In
anticipation of the schedule reveal, please keep in mind the following items when reviewing
schedules:

e Most students will have 4 classes per day (A Day = Odd/Green class periods; B Day =
Even/ class periods). Students will need to adjust their settings in Infinite Campus
to view both A & B day schedules. More information will be forthcoming about the
actual bell schedule and timing of the courses.

e One semester core classes - some students may see core classes like American
Government and Economics or Physical Science: Concepts in Chemistry and Physical
Science: Concepts in Physics scheduled the same semester. This is okay - they are
different courses and one isn’t required before the other.

e All PE courses will be an online class called Online Personal Fitness. For those students who
requested online PE or Early Bird PE, those courses will appear either in the online period or
early bird time slot. For everyone else that has PE scheduled, the class will show during the
school day. All PE classes have limited capacities so moving them is unlikely.

e Due to the nature of when certain courses are offered, an elective or PE class may have
been switched to a different semester than what the student requested. This was done to
ensure a balanced schedule as possible and to improve the likelihood of all the student’s
course requests scheduling.

e Students will find that in many cases yearlong courses will not be offered in the same period
both semesters, (i.e. a course could be 7th hour in the fall and 3rd hour in the spring). This
allowed the Infinite Campus scheduler to minimize course conflicts and maximize the
highest percentage of requests to schedule, which in turn made the scheduling process
equitable for all students.

We recognize that some students may desire to make changes to their schedule. All students
must submit a schedule change request form if their request meets the criteria
necessary for a schedule change. The criteria is provided on the electronic form and
students/families should carefully read all the information prior to submission. Here is
the link: https://tinyurl.com/KHSSchedChange2020-21.

We look forward to an outstanding year. Enjoy the remaining days of your summer and we’ll
see you on September 21st!

The Counseling Team

-- Lori, Tracie, Liz, Rachel, Andy, Laurie and Kim
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